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Ljubljana, 28th March 2012 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
Before UEMS Council meeting we are sending you a short report on the activities of 
our Section in 2011. 
In the year 2011 we had two Section’s meetings: 
- in May 2011 in London and  
- in September 2011 at Lake Bled. 
 
The most important goals we succeeded to achieve last year were as following: 
 

- the proposal on European Working Time Directive, 
- collaboration on Electromagnetic Fields Directive, 
- the improvement of our website: http://www.uems-occupationalmedicine.com 
- information exchange and support of international projects relevant for the 

section (e.g. Modernet, ATOM, EASOM), 
- survey on National Societies of Occupational Medicine, 
- information exchange on meetings of national Sections of occupational 

medicine and exchange of trainees, 
- four working groups dealing with relevant topics. 

 
The Invitations and the Minutes were always sent to the Secretary General of the 
UEMS, we have already re-established the contacts with the new elected UEMS 
Executive Board. 
 
 
                                                                        Sincerely, 
                                                                    Alenka Škerjanc, MD Msci 
                                                        Secretary of UEMS Section of Occupational Medicine 


